
 

DAILY ANNOUNCEMENTS BULLETIN  
Monday, December  2, 2019 
B-Day 
 
TODAY’S EVENTS  
Regular  Bell Schedule 
Dance Rehearsals, Auditorium, All Day 
Electrical Work, Workroom & Ludwick Office, All Day 
Driver’s Ed, Room 1215, 2:30pm  
Staff Meeting, 2:30pm 
Swim Meet, TAC, 7:30pm  
 

PARENT ANNOUNCEMENT 
To sign up for general PTSA communications [information for all BHS families], visit 
http://broughtonptsa.weebly.com/communications.html​.  
 
Great gift ideas for Seniors! From November 18 through December 2.  Lew Wilson Art will donate 50% of all 
sales back to Broughton High School PTSA. This includes ALL items on their website not just Broughton prints 
and ornaments! After November 24, they will donate 20% of all sales of our school print and ornament sales! 
Order link is ​www.lewwilsonart.com​ - Use Code Broughton at checkout. 
 
GLOBAL POINTS OF PROGRESS: England -- New clothes designed for Queen Elizabeth II will no longer 
use real fur. ​The decision reflects a growing trend among high-fashion houses away from the use of 
animal fur in new lines. In 2018, London Fashion Week was the first major fashion show that didn’t 
feature any fur on its runway. In 2019 bright, colorful faux fur designs dominated the catwalk at New 
York Fashion Week. The announcement from Buckingham Palace is being lauded by animal rights 
activists. Baut the queen will continue to wear existing fur and fur-trimmed outfits in her wardrobe.  
 

STUDENT ANNOUNCEMENTS [GENERAL] 
 
Congratulations to Makana Wade for receiving 3rd place on the job seeking skills competition at HOSA regionals. 
Congratulations to Naomi Martinez and Karol Zarazua for placing as top 10 finalists for health career display at 
HOSA regionals. 

Our Men's and Women's Swim teams won the 1st meet of the season on November 19th. Also - our girl's 200 
Medley Relay broke the Broughton School Record with a new time of 1:50.63! That's Taylor Morris, Elena Dry, 
Lily Welsh, and Olivia Gschwind! Go Caps! 

There will be a women's soccer interest meeting on December 4 during advisory in the upstairs bleacher of the 
big gym. 

Summerfuel offers a range of academic summer programs                                                  at some of the world’s 
most respected universities, and in culturally rich and vibrant cities across the United States, England and Spain. 
Students choose two subjects from a range of more than 100 subjects. Outside of class, there are many 
extra-curricular activities on every program, as well as guest speakers, workshops, and field-trips. To summarize, 
the following programs are offered:  

● Pre-College Campus Experiences at Oxford University, UC-BErkeley, UNC-Chapel Hill and Tufts 
University.  

● Business & Social Enterprise at Stanford, Columbia and Esade Barcelona.  
● Language Study at Spain: Barcelona & Andalusia.  
● Technology/Design at MIT Design Lab.  

For more information, call 1.212.796.8340 

 

http://broughtonptsa.weebly.com/communications.html
http://www.lewwilsonart.com/


 

The Clothing Closet at Highland United Methodist Church, 1901 Ridge Road, is offering free clothing of all sizes 
[no income requirement or names taken], Saturday, December 7 from 10:00am - Noon. For more information 
visit ​clothingcloset@highlandumc.org​ or call 919-787-4240.  

Broughton Baseball's annual pancake breakfast​ will be Dec. 7th, 2019 at K&W Cafeteria in Cameron Village from 
8am-10am. Tickets are $10 and can be purchased from baseball players. Contact Coach Morton or Coach 
Newton for any questions. 
 
The ​North Carolina School of Science and Mathematics ​has become the model for 18 such specialized schools 
around the globe. The ​Residential Component  ​offers high school students the opportunity to live on campus for 
their junior/senior years free and graduate from NCSSM.  The ​Online Component ​offers  high school students the 
opportunity to take online NCSSM courses during their junior/senior ​years while remaining enrolled at their home 
high school. Summer Ventures offers high school students the opportunity to live on a college campus for 
4-week during the summer of either the junior or senior year of high school. Interested students are required to 
take the SAT without essay in October, November, or December of their sophomore year. Applications opened 
in October and will be accepted from 10th grade students through mid January. Electronic applications may be 
found online at ​www.cfnc.org​ or ​www.ncssm.edu/apply​. The school is located in Durham and will hold an Open 
House on Saturday, December 9. ​Registration is required and is available online at ​www.ncssm.edu​.  
 
The School of Art and Design at East Carolina University is hosting two Open Houses in Spring of 2020. We invite 
you and high school art students to visit, explore, learn, and engage at Jenkins Fine Arts Center with our 
wonderful faculty and students. We are proud to offer 12 different concentrations and three undergraduate 
degrees at the School of Art and Design. Visiting an Open House is the perfect way to see many areas of the 
School in action.  Invite your students to explore animation, photography, printmaking, textiles, graphic design, 
sculpture, ceramics, painting, illustration, drawing, art education, art histories, metals/jewelry, the shape lab, 
wood shop, and more! Please join us on January 31​st​ or April 3​rd​ for a Spring Open House. See additional 
information and RSVP at ​https://art.ecu.edu/visit/​ ​Space is limited! Questions? Please email ​artdesign@ecu.edu 
or call 252-328-6665.  
 

STUDENT ANNOUNCEMENTS [JUNIORS & SENIORS] 
 
BHS Class of 2020 Senior Class Picture of LACY Lions (Lacy Elementary) Sunday, December 8 at 1:00 Lacy 
Elementary School: Meet on front steps Marc Ridel is taking photo Cost: 5.00 per person (bring to picture) 
 
The Root Elementary senior picture is on Tuesday, December 3rd at 2:30 outside Root by the main office. 
 
Prospective NC State students who wish to be considered for an invitation to apply to the Goodnight Scholars 
Program may visit ​goodnight.ncsu.edu/apply/first-year​.. This form also allows students to share unique 
academic and/or financial circumstances that they feel may cause them to be overlooked for an invitation to 
apply to our Program. The Class of 2024 self-nomination closes on December 1.  

 

COMMUNITY SERVICE OPPORTUNITIES 
 
Community Hope is an academically structured mentoring and literacy program that addresses the individual 
learning needs and holistic growth of students living in under resourced communities in Raleigh.  The 
Community Hope Mentoring program matches a volunteer mentor (ages 16+) with a child.  Our mentors meet 
with their students once a week throughout the traditional school year.  Through this one-on-one mentoring 
relationship, students receive support, affirmation, and guidance from a positive role model to encourage their 
personal character development and academic success. With your help, students can gain more than one grade 
level of literacy proficiency each year as well as an expanded vision for their future. For more information 
contact Kelsey Swift at 919-582-2223 ext.2223.  
 
 
 
 

College & University Open Houses/Information Sessions  

mailto:clothingcloset@highlandumc.org
http://www.cfnc.org/
http://www.ncssm.edu/apply
http://www.ncssm.edu/
https://art.ecu.edu/visit/
http://goodnight.ncsu.edu/apply/first-year


 

[Not held on the Broughton campus] 
 
Belmont University Preview[TN] Register at Belmont.edu/Previewday 

February 22 
 
Long Island University [NY]  

Saturday, December 14 
To RSVP, visit liu.edu/Brooklyn/yes 

 
Sewenee, The University of the South Preview Events 

Saturday, February 15 
RSVP: visit.sewanee.edu 

 
VMI Open Houses February 28-29 

RSVP ​openhouse@vmi.edu 
 
Ursinus College [PA] Saturday Visits  

December 7 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SUMMER ENRICHMENT OPPORTUNITIES 

[The Daily Announcements Bulletins typically list only out-of-state summer enrichment 

activities for high school students. For information regarding programs offered on North 

Carolina campuses, visit the website at ​www.CFNC.org​ and SEARCH “College Preparation 

Opportunities.” Also, refer to the WCPSS list of summer camp  

programs for elementary through high school students at 

www.wcpss.net/school_to_career/summer_camp​ or for additional camp options in NC and 

SC at ​www.carolinacamps.com​.  
 

 

Oxbridge Academic Programs ​offer 7th through 12th graders the opportunity to explore 

new cities, new languages, and new cultures through the activities and courses of their 

choice. Held on top university campuses and great cultural centers in the UK [Oxford and 

CAmbridge], US, France, and Spain, the programs are academically rigorous, culturally rich, 

and immersive. For more information visit oxbridgeprograms.com, email 

info@oxbridgeprograms.com​ or call 800.828.8349. 

 

Broadreach High School Summer Study Abroad Programs. ​Dive and sail voyages and 

land-based scuba adventures around the globe.  Participants earn college credits through 

immersive, hands-on learning. For more information: ​www.globroadreach.com​ / 
info@gobroadreach.com​ / 919-256-8200.  

 

Summer Pre-College at Marist College. ​3 college credits. 2-week courses. 1 amazing 

experience.Prepare to have the best summer of your life exploring your creative and 

academic interests. This opportunity, available to high school sophomores and juniors, will 

provide you with a taste of college life, both in the classroom and on campus. Spend two to 

four weeks at the Poughkeepsie, New York City and Florence locations. For more 

information, visit ​www.marist.edu/precollege​.  
 

Registration for the ​Design Camp offered at NC State​ open January 29, 2020. The high 

school day camps for rising 9th, 10th and 11th graders are scheduled for July 6-10 or July 

13-17 [cost, $825] and the high school residential camps for resing 11th & 12th graders are 

mailto:openhouse@vmi.edu
http://www.cfnc.org/
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http://www.carolinacamps.com/
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scheduled for June 21-27 or July 26-August 1 [cost $1225]. For more information, visit 

design.ncsu.edu/designlab/.  

 

Two camps offered by the Raleigh Parks & Recreation Department​: Teen X-treme is 

a high quality summer camp program specifically designed for teens ages 12-14. This 

program leads tees through a broad curriculum of socially interactive experiences that 

includes arts and craft, field trips, indoor/outdoor recreational games, character & 

leadership, and other fun activities. The first one is called Campus Cruising, where they 

spend a week visiting two college campuses a day. The second one is called “Teen Corp” 

which gives community service [20 hours] by doing service projects around Raleigh. For 

more information, visit 

https://www.raleighnc.gov/parks/content/ParksRec/Articles/Programs/Teen/TeenSummerCa

mps.html​.  
 

The Summer Training in Academic Research (STAR) Program​, a summer program hosted by Duke 
University,  provides a high-quality research experience for undergraduate students, ​high school 
students​, and middle and high school teachers during the summer academic break. The eight-week 
program, held June 22 to August 13, 2020, will give ​participants who are interested in science and 
medicine​ real hands-on experience in research methodology and writing. Participants are placed in 
teams and matched with Duke faculty mentors to work on an original, hypothesis-driven project, 
originating as a one-page summary and culminating in a complete research paper. A goal of the 
program is to have every participant qualify for co-authorship on a peer-reviewed manuscript related 
to their team’s project. The STAR Program is held at the Duke Clinical Research Institute in Durham, 
N.C., which has organized educational and support programs for junior faculty, fellows, residents, and 
medical students as well as high school and college students. ​Participants receive a stipend to attend, 
which makes the program an option even for students who planned to work over the summer break. 
(see below)​. ​Application forms for the 2020 STAR Program are now available for download from the 
https://dcri.org/education/dukes-star-program/​website​. ​We are now accepting applications​ until 
midnight January 10, 2020. ​We recruit a mix of high school students, college undergraduates, and 
teachers.  The two teachers selected every summer participate fully in the curriculum, as well as 
provide student oversight and assistance with team-building activities.  Teachers receive a stipend for 
their 8 weeks of participation in the program.  

Barnard College in partnership with Columbia University ​offer numerous pre-college 

summer programs that allow high school students to explore their interests and put theory 

into practice in a New York City minute. The programs are exploratory in nature and give 

participants the opportunity to experience college life in the City as a resident or a day 

student. Visit barnard.edu/precollegeprograms to learn more about their summer institute 

programs in entrepreneurship, women’s and gender studies, urban studies, social justice 

reform, art history and fashion, creative writing, STEM, and much more. Session 1 is 

scheduled from June 27 - July 11, Session 1-b is scheduled from June 27-June 25. Session 2 

is scheduled from July 18 - August 1. Applications are reviewed on a rolling basis beginning 

on December 1, 2019. Priority Deadline is Monday, January 20, 2020. 
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